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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

November 9, 1999

Chair Person Pro Tem Jennifer Wright-Thulin called the meeting to order @ 6:30 p.m.


Roll Call:  

Commissioners present: Carl Allred; Maureen Anderton; Doug Gwilliam; Diane Jacob and Liisa Nusz. 

Maureen Anderton and Diane Jacob were excused from the meeting @ 7:00 p.m.  Chairman Bill Chipman arrived @ 7:15 p.m.

Town Staff:  

Town Engineer:

Korey Walker

Town Planner:

Shawn Warnke


Recording Secretary:
Fionnuala Kofoed

Others present:  Jason Smith, Owenlee Construction; Bob Lynds & Jessa Shelly, The Ranches; Russ Rossander, Eagle Mountain Properties (EMP); Joshua and Jennifer Elledge, resident, Brigham Morgan, resident; Rob Neilson, New Utah.  Mayor Robert Bateman arrived @ 7: 20 p.m.
1.
Approval of Agenda:


Item 4 A, was moved before item 6.


MOTION
Maureen Anderton moved to approve the agenda as amended.  Liisa Nusz seconded the motion.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

2.
Approval of Minutes: 

October 26, 1999
MOTION
Liisa Nusz moved to approve the minutes of October 26, 

1999 as amended.  Doug Gwilliam seconded. Ayes: 6, 

Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

3.
Public Hearing/Conditional Use Permit:

A.
The Ranches Administrative Offices, Conditional Use Permit.

The Ranches requested that their Administrative Offices be relocated to a new site within the Eagle Mountain Business Campus subdivision.  This is an unrecorded plat located south of SR 73,

east of Ranches Parkway and north of Prairie Gate.  The proposed building is to be 3000 square feet.

Jennifer Wright-Thulin questioned the fact that there would be no impact fees for the Conditional use permit.  Korey Walker responded that temporary conditional use permits were not charged impact fees as per the Planning Commission. 

Carl Allred stated a conflict of interest, as he is an employee of the Ranches.  Diane Jacob also stated a conflict of interest due to water rights sold by her husband.

MOTION
Doug Gwilliam moved to approve the Condition Use Permit for The Ranches Administrative Modular Building subject to the recommendations of the Town Staff and Engineer, as follows:

1. The developer is to provide the usage calculations for all utilities (i.e.: water and sewer) to determine the demands on the utility system.

2. The conditional use permit is valid for one year from the date of approval.

3. That the modular building be removed upon expiration of the conditional use and that a bond, to be determined by the Town Engineer, be placed for the removal.

4. That a fire hydrant is within at least 500 feet from the sales trailer.

5. Verification of correct fee payments for the conditional use permit and any utility connections.

6. That one site, either A or B is chosen for the location.

7. That there is sufficient phone capacity available.

Liisa Nusz seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: O.  Motion passed.  Carl Allred Abstained from voting.

4.
Development Items:


A.
Master Signage Plan, Eagle Mountain Properties.



This item was changed to be discussed after item 5.


B.
Appeal of Interpretation of Rear Setbacks, Owenlee Construction.

Jason Smiths building permit application for Chimney Rock Subdivision, lot # 72, was rejected as it failed to meet the setbacks for the subdivision.  Mr. Smith wished to challenge the interpretation of the Rear Setbacks code for this subdivision.  It was acknowledged by The Staff that the lot was an unusual shape; however they did not feel that the definition should be interpreted any differently and recommended that, in the future, more care should be taken during approval to "predetermine" the yard locations and building orientations.  The Staff recommended that the Planning Commission give their interpretation for a rear setback for corner lots found in Chapter 16 Section 1.98.2.2.

Discussion ensued between Planning Commissioners and Mr. Smith.

MOTION
Liisa Nusz moved to recommend sending the interpretation of the Development Code, from Owenlee Construction, Chimney Rock Subdivision Lot # 72, to the Board Of Adjustments with a recommendation that they consider the application due to the odd shape of the lot.  Also, that a possible solution be to average the complete rear lot area for the needed total of 25 feet.  Maureen Anderton seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion Passed.  Carl Allred abstained from voting.

5.
Conceptual Plans:


A.
Cedar Ridge, R1 N2E, 3 (formerly Rush Valley).



Carl Allred declared a conflict of interest.

Bob Lynds presented Cedar Ridge, he stated that this was the first multi family mixed-use project; development was approximately two years away.  Mr. Lynds pointed out three tot lots for the development.

Korey Walker raised a concern about accesses to Cedar Ridge commercial area.   Bob Lynds advised that the issue had not yet been addressed but the developers would be willing to work with the Town regarding the matter. 


B.
Eagle's Gate R1 N20, 21, 22, Carlton, R6 N1


Bill Chipman arrived to the meeting and assumed his role as Chairman @ 7:15 p.m.

Discussion ensued between the Commissioners and Mr. Lynds concerning the width of the lots and whether the park requirements were met in the plan.  Mr. Chipman reminded Mr. Lynds that lots this size required alleyways.  Mr. Lynds requested that he return with a revised conceptual plan.  Liisa Nusz suggested showing, on the revised plan, how the trail systems would connect. 


C.
Lone Tree, R3 N4 (formerly Circle 5).

Mr. Lynds presented Lone Tree Development, a manufactured home community.  He stated that it was complete with alleyways and surrounded by single-family dwellings.  Mr. Chipman pointed out that the design had the appearance of a pod concept and was also concerned with the topography of the design.  Liisa Nusz suggested adding a tot lot to the area.  Jennifer Wright-Thulin recommended adding some curves to the design to avoid the pod look. The commissioners pointed out a number of flag lots in the design that needed to be altered.   Mr. Lynds advised he would bring a revised plan back to the Commissioners for review.

4.
Development Items:


A.
Master Signage Plan, Eagle Mountain Properties.

Bill Chipman asked Mayor Robert Bateman, who was present, whether EMP had authorized representation to act on behalf of EMP.  Mayor Bateman said that a letter had been sent to John Walden stating that, until the Town had received written consent from John Walden authorizing an individual to represent EMP, the Town would not conduct any business with EMP.

Russ Rossander advised the Commissioners that he was the CFO for EMP.  Jennifer Wright-Thulin asked Mr. Rossander whether he had any document stating authority to represent EMP.  Mr. Rossander said no.  Bill Chipman stated that John Walden had made it clear to the Town that nobody represented EMP but himself.  With this in mind, Mr. Chipman requested tabling the item until the Town had written authorization from Mr. Walden allowing someone to act on EMP's behalf.

Liisa Nusz asked Mr. Rossander if he had the ownership information that was needed to complete the Master Signage Plan.  Mr. Rossander said he did not.  Shawn Warnke said that he had prepared a table addressing ownership of land etc. but the information had been prepared without the assistance of EMP so he couldn’t guarantee the information was accurate.  The Commissioners were in agreement that the Master Signage Plan should be tabled until proper representation could be established. 
MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to table Eagle Mountain Properties Master Signage Plan until further notice and until written consent has been received from John Walden stating who can represent EMP.  Also, until verification has been received concerning ownership of the signs and land.   The motion should be amended until the next meeting.  Liisa Nusz seconded the motion.

Discussion
Mayor Bateman stated that a Master Signage Plan had been requested from both Master Developers in either June or July of 1999.  EMP had not submitted a plan until Mayor Bateman approached Jim Peterson and advised that if a plan was not presented, action would be taken on the signs in violation.  It was after this that Mr. Peterson presented the plan.  Mayor Bateman stated feedback was necessary before the next meeting, as after that time, Staff would be directed to take down signs that were not in compliance.



Ayes: 4, Nays:  0.   Motion passed.  Chairman Bill Chipman abstained.

6.
General Discussion/Questions/Announcements:


Doug Gwilliam asked for an update on berming and landscaping and also the street lighting.  Korey Walker said that Mountain View Phase II and Overland Trails Phase II were being installed.  Mr. Walker said that SID's are commonly used to fund street lighting and that Impact Fees could not be charged on existing subdivisions.  Mr. Chipman added that if the majority of the homeowners wanted streetlights, a SID could be granted or it could be put into the general budget as a safety issue.  Mr. Chipman said that this issue would have to be reviewed by the new mayor.  Lighting at the Eagle was still being worked out.  Council Dan Valentine offered a solution for the lighting at the Eagle where the lights could be placed in the ground and be covered with a plastic cover that could withstand the impact of a gunshot.    


Mr. Walker said that he met with the Town and pointed out where the berms needed to be built.  There was a back order on the streetlights for the Town Center but they expected them be installed soon.


Liisa Nusz asked about a trail from the Landing to the Town Center.  Mr. Walker said that EMP had submitted a trail plan to run from the Landing to Pony Express Park and that he had issued a grading permit.  Mr. Walker added that this item would be on the agenda for the next Town Council Meeting.  Mr. Walker said that a plan to connect that trail to the Town Center had not been discussed by anyone.


Jennifer Wright-Thulin addressed the wattage of the light bulbs in the subdivisions in the Ranches.  Mr. Walker said that he had looked at the lights in question and it was his opinion that the shrouds had not been placed on the lights.  Carl Allred said that there was an option to use either 30 or 50 watts and 50 watts had been used.   Bill Chipman recommended sending a letter to Tasco stating what type of lights needed to used in the subdivisions.


MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to adjourn the meeting @ 7:50 p.m.

Approved:  _______________________


 Date: ___________________

                      
Chairman Bill Chipman.
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